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It’s Baby Season in the Bay Area 
 
BURLINGAME, CALIF. — Along with blooming flowers and trees, spring in the Bay Area also brings 
baby birds and other baby wildlife. 
 
“This is an especially vulnerable time for area wildlife, but it’s easy to help prevent unintentional harm to 
nesting animals and birds,” said Laura Hawkins, Director of Peninsula Humane Society & SPCA’s 
(PHS/SPCA) Wildlife Care Center.   
 
PHS/SPCA offers the following suggestions during spring to minimize impact with Bay Area nesting 
wildlife: 
 

• Wait to trim or remove trees and bushes, or make sure to inspect for bird or squirrel nests before 
tree trimming or removal. 

• Check for rabbit holes and/or bird nests before mowing the lawn. 
• To keep animals from establishing nests or dens in basements or garages, it’s best to make 

homes and properties less attractive to wildlife.  Do not leave pet food outside and secure 
trashcans with a tight fitting lid or use metal trashcans. 

• Ensure crawl spaces and air vents are securely closed and cap chimneys. 
• Oftentimes baby birds that are learning to fly or baby squirrels learning to scurry can be found on 

the ground.  If the area or situation doesn’t seem dangerous, try to place the baby back in the 
nest or let the baby be. Mothers will continue to protect and feed babies on the ground below 
nests.  But if the baby seems to be in danger or abandoned, please call or bring the baby to our 
Wildlife Care Center.  

• Mothers protecting their babies could be more aggressive with dogs so it’s best to keep dogs on a 
leash to prevent them from investigating what could be a coyote or other animal den.   

• If a mother does choose to have her babies in an area not wanted, please leave the animals 
alone until the mother feels they are old enough to move.  The mother will probably move in a few 
weeks.  Once the litter is born, locking the mother out or closing the entrance could cause harm 
to the babies. 

 
For more information please call PHS/SPCA Wildlife Care Center at 650-340-7022 x314. 
 
Attached photos of PHS/SPCA baby wildlife patients include songbirds, jack rabbit and squirrels.  
 

 
 
About Peninsula Humane Society & SPCA 
Peninsula Humane Society & SPCA is a private, open-door, not-for-profit animal welfare organization. 
Primary programs include animal adoptions; animal rescue and sheltering, including specialty care for 
domestic animals with medical and/or behavioral challenges; wildlife rehabilitation; animal cruelty 
investigation; community outreach and education; low-cost spay/neuter; and obedience classes. This vital 
work is made possible by volunteers and donations. PHS/SPCA receives no funding from national animal 
welfare organizations. Visit www.phs-spca.org to learn about all PHS/SPCA’s programs and services, 
ways to help the animals and special events. 
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